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Mark  Your Calendars: 

• Lake Shawnee Texas Hold ‘em 

          Saturday, February 2nd 

            See Page 14 for More Info. 

• Easter Egg Hunt              

          Saturday, March 15t 
 

• Social Committee Meeting 

          Tuesday, March 18th  
 

• Texas Hold’’em               

          Saturday, March 29th 
 

• Community Garage Sale 

          Saturday April 19th 

See Page 10 for Details 
 

• Beach Clean Up 

          Saturday, April 26th 
 

• Semi-Annual Meeting             

          Friday, May 2nd 
 

• Boating Safety Course 

          Saturday, May 3rd 

• Opening Day Picnic 

          Saturday, May 24th 

Commodore’s Message 
We had a great turnout for our Social Committee meeting on January 

8th, where we heard many fresh ideas for social events for the upcom-

ing year. Part of the meeting discussion was possibly having some joint 

social events with our friends at Lake Shawnee. They certainly like the 

idea and have already extended an offer to Lake Forest members to 

attend an upcoming Texas Hold’em event at their club, details of which 

are in this Porthole. We’re certainly pleased that so many in our community have 

stepped up and are willing to contribute their time on this important committee. From 

what I heard at that meeting, I see a very active social calendar for the club this year. 
 

Fred Stewart has agreed to fulfill the final year of Tony Maciorski’s Trustee term and was 

voted in at our last Trustee Meeting. As most of you know, Fred had previously served 

on the board for 6 years including two years as Commodore. I was on the board with 

him in 2005 – 06 and know that he cares strongly for our community and wants to see it 

continue to thrive. 

 

For those hoping to see the boat races return to Lake Forest this Spring, we unfortu-

nately were unable to secure an agreement with the Hopatcong Racing Association. De-

tails of our discussions with them were conveyed at a special meeting before the Closing 

Day Picnic. Their request to have club volunteers help run the event posed a challenge. 

We did not want to commit to a large number of volunteers, preferring that they run 

the event on their own. I’d like to thank Glenn DeSantis for all the time he put in on this 

initiative speaking with the racing association on our behalf. 
 

Our US Flag flying in front of the club office was getting a bit worn. I’d like to thank our 

member, Al Dely, for donating a new US Flag for our club office flagpole. We appreciate 

your donation and the new US flag is now flying. 
 

For those of you who joined us at the Beefsteak Comedy Night, I hope you had a won-

derful evening of great food and lots of laughs. Our next big event is Texas Hold’em on 

March 29th and I hope to see you there with your best poker face. 
 

Happy Valentine’s Day to all. 

 

Frank Gutowski 

Commodore  

February 2008 
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Lake Forest Yacht Club - Board of Trustees 
Frank Gutowski   Commodore  973-663-2059 By-Laws, Communications, Docks, Boat Course, Boat Course,   

      Swim Team, Nominating, LFYC Scholarship, Nursery School 

Patrick Brennan   Secretary 973-663-3199 Office, Insurance, Welcoming, Maintenance, Communications, Swim Team 

Bryan Hyland   Treasurer 973-663-3652 Budget, Legal, Insurance, Social, Office 

Jim Brown   Trustee 973-663-4814 Beach/Galley, Swim Team, Nominating, Security, LFYC Scholarship 

Chris DeRobertis   Trustee 973-601-3575 Security, Beach/Galley, Social, Budget, Nursery School 

Paul Sabia   Trustee 973-663-5978 Maintenance, Docks, Nursery School 

Fred Stewart   Trustee 973-663-2477 Maintenance, Tennis, Docks, Boat Course 

 

Lake Forest Yacht Club  (Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 217, Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07849) 
 
 

Office  973-663-0158 Email: office@lfyc.org         Website:      www.lfyc.org 
 

     Hours:  Tuesday, Thursday  12:00pm - 3:00pm & Saturday 9am - 1pm 

LFYC Office, Jennifer McFarquhar Clubhouse Rentals 973-663-0158 Email: office@lfyc.org  

Donna Combos   Co-Beach Director 973-663-2784 Email: beach@lfyc.org 

Open    Co-Beach Director  

Rebecca D’Alauro  Porthole Publishing 973-810-3051     Email: porthole@lfyc.org 

Lake Forest Clubhouse Telephone    973-663-0843 (incoming and local calls only) 
  

Lake Forest Nursery School     

Aileen Cobb  Chairwoman  973-663-9553 
 

Lake Forest Swim Team 

Pat Bagnall President  973-663-0255 

In case of emergency/to report 

trespassers - Call Jefferson Twp. 
Police Department 973-697-1300 
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Trustee Meeting Minutes,  January 2008 

 

 Commodore 

Chris nominated Frank 

Gutowski, seconded by 

Jim Brown, Frank ac-

cepted the nomination, 

vote ensued, 5 in favor, 

1 abstained. 
 

Secretary 

Frank nominated Patrick 

Brennan, seconded by 

Jim Brown, Pat accepted 

the nomination, vote 

ensued, 5 in favor, 1 ab-

stained. 
 

Treasurer 

Pat nominated Bryan 

Hyland, seconded by 

Frank Gutowski, Bryan 

accepted the nomina-

tion, vote ensued, 5 in 

favor, 1 abstained. 
 

 

 
 

Beach/Galley 

Primary: Jim Brown 

Secondary: Chris DeRobertis 

Tertiary: Frank Gutowski 
 

Maintenance/Grounds 

Primary: Paul Sabia 

Secondary: Patrick Brennan 

Tertiary: Fred Stewart 
 

By-Laws 
(Member of by-law commit-

tee and primary liaison) 

Primary: Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: 

Tertiary: 
 

Office 

Primary: Patrick Brennan 

Secondary: Bryan Hyland 

Tertiary: 
 

Communications 

(Porthole and Website) 

Primary: Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: Patrick Brennan 

Tertiary: 
 

Social 

(Member of social commit-

tee and primary liaison) 

Primary: Bryan Hyland 

Secondary: Chris DeRobertis 

Tertiary: Jim Brown 
 

Swim Team 

Primary: Jim Brown 

Secondary: Patrick Brennan 

Tertiary: Frank Gutowksi 
 

Budget 

Primary: Bryan Hyland 

Secondary: 

Tertiary: 

Docks 

Primary: Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: Paul Sabia 

Tertiary: Fred Stewart 
 

Security 

Primary:  Chris DeRobertis 

Secondary: Jim Brown 

Tertiary: Frank Gutowski 

 

Boat Course 

Primary:  Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: Fred Stewart 

Tertiary: 
 

Tennis 

Primary:  Fred Stewart 

Secondary: 

Tertiary: 
 

Welcoming/

Membership 

Primary:  Patrick Brennan 

Secondary: 

Tertiary: 

Legal/Insurance 

Primary: Bryan Hyland 

Secondary: Patrick Brennan 

Tertiary: Jim Brown 
 

Nominating 

(Member of nominating 

committee and primary 

liaison) 

Primary: Jim Brown 

Secondary: Frank Gutowski 

Tertiary: Chris DeRobertis 

 

 

Nursery School 

Primary:  Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: Chris DeRobertis 

Tertiary: Paul Sabia 
 

LFYC Scholarship 

(Primary liaison of LFYC 

Scholarship committee) 

Primary: Frank Gutowski 

Secondary: Jim Brown 

Tertiary:  

 

Old Business  

Trustee Updates 
 

Jim: 

Cabinets from Yacht 

Club have been placed in 

the Galley. We are in 

need of a counter top. 

Jim requested during the 

annual meeting and will 

place an ad in the Port-

hole. 
 

Beach update: 

Jim to place an ad in the 

Porthole, The Lake 

Shawnee News and the 

AIM for a co-beach di-

rector. 

Resume received for a co

-beach director from 

outside of our communi-

ty. 

 

 

 

 

 
(Continued on page 4) 
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Swim Team update: 

Patty Bagnall to be con-

tacted regarding contri-

bution of $600 for sand. 

Jim spoke to Swim 

Team treasurer, Swim 

Team may be able to 

donate towards the 

sand. 
 

Chris: 

Beach Badges need to 

be ordered so that they 
are received by March 

1, 2008 
 

Frank: 

Porthole update: 

Net cost for January 

Porthole under $200 

Dock rental update: 

Information posted in 

Porthole and invoices 

going out this month. 
 

Bryan: 

Update provided by 

Bryan Hyland. Meeting 

scheduled for January 8th 

at 7:30pm at the Yacht 

Club for potential social 

candidates. 
 

Paul: 

Sand research: 

Thin ice signs to be or-

dered and installed on B 

& C docks. 

Spring clean up date to 

be chosen, April 26th 

2008 rain date April 

27th. 

Install drain in new pa-

tio. 

(Continued from page 3) 
 

New Business 
 

Proposal for renting the 

field to members: 

A member who has rented 

the Yacht Club requested 

if he could rent the softball 

field. 

Discussion ensued about 

allowing the member to 

rent the field, and further 

to allow the rental of the 

field ongoing. 
 

The following motion was 

made by Pat: “Access of 

the field, volleyball net, 

basketball court and horse-

shoe pits will be allowed to 

the member who is renting 

the club for the June 26, 

2008 rental without exclu-

sive use, meaning if other 

members would like to 

utilize the field and facili-

ties, an accommodation 

must be made by the rent-

er. Policing of the field and 

facilities prior to the event 

and after the event is the 

responsibility of the mem-

ber. This will be allowed at 

a cost of $150” 
 

It should be noted that this 

is a one time basis. This 

does not allow access to 

the beach or any other wa-

ter access. Motion second-

ed by Paul, vote Unani-

mous approval. 
 

Field  

Discussion about placing 

boulders around the field, 

received preliminary prices 

from Bills Scenic. Bill to 

provide quote for pro-

curing stones and placing 

them, and an additional 

quote for additional 

maintenance costs for 

weed whacking around 

the rocks. 
 

Open Trustee Position 

Tony Maciorski has de-

cided to resign his posi-

tion as a Trustee as of 

January 1st due to work 

commitments. The Trus-

tees will pursue a re-

placement. 
 

The board approached 

Fred Stewart (former 

long-time Trustee and 

past Commodore) to fill 

the remaining term being 

vacated by Tony Macior-

ski. Discussion ensued. 

Motion to accept Fred to 

the Board by Frank Gu-

towski seconded by 

Chris DeRobertis, Unani-

mous approval. 
 

Community Garage Sale 

to be run on April 19th, 

motioned by Frank, se-

conded by Jim, all in fa-

vor. Frank to coordinate 

and run project 
 

Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned 10:55pm. 

Minutes provided by Patrick Brennan, 

Secretary.  
 

Note: Minutes are condensed, for 
publishing in the Porthole.  Please 

contact the LFYC Office to view a 

full set of minutes. 
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Lake Forest Legacy 

The Following are Articles from the 

Dover Advance Newspaper 

Excerpts are taken from the Lake 

Forest Publicity Scrapbook. 

 1958-1959 

February 1959 



Saturday, March 15th, 1:00pm - Easter Egg Hunt  
A fun event  for the little ones.  We’ll need some help from the LFNS parents to make this happen, so if interested in volunteering, please contact Lisa 

Schultz if you’d like to help, 973-810-3084. 
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Social Activities/Calendar 

Birthday   

Greetings 

 

Lake Forest Bulletin Board 

Happy 10th Birthday to Shane Kapusta,  Feb. 3rd. 

Happy  6th Birthday to Rebecca Schultz , Feb.  6th. 

Happy  7th Birthday to Joel Spiridigliozzi,  Feb.  7th. 

Happy Birthday to Greg Good,  February 12th . 

Happy 20th Birthday to Amanda DeSantis, Feb 14th. 

Happy Birthday to Tony Maciorski, Feb. 21st. 
Happy 12th Birthday to Kelly Brown, Feb. 23rd. 

Happy Birthday to Helene Emery, Feb. 25th. 
 

Submit your Bulletin Requests to Rebecca D’Alauro  (973

-810-3051 or porthole@lfyc.org) with a contact name 
and telephone number. 

Saturday,  May 3rd, 8:30am - Boating Safety Course 

Saturday,  March 29th, 7:00pm - Texas Hold’em  

(RSVP by Saturday, March 22nd - only 120 seats available) 

Ladies and Gents...join us for a night of fun, food, drinks and of course - some poker!  Regardless of skill level, adults (21 and older) will compete in a 

poker tournament facilitated by The Players Pub Poker League for CASH prizes.  Tournament will run from 7:30-11:30 pm (doors open at 7:00pm 
for registration).  Includes Sub sandwiches, pizza, chips, and beverages (beer, wine, soda & water).  Member and Member Guests welcome.   Admis-

sion includes $4,000 in poker chips.  

 1st Place Prize:  $200.00  2nd Place Prize:  $150.00 3rd Place Prize:  $100.00 

 Additional Cash Prizes for 4th to 16 Place Finishers 

Members:  $20 per person / Member Guest :  $25 per person  

RSVP to office@lfyc.org.  Pre-payment  required to the  Lake Forest Yacht Club Office.     

Saturday,  April 26th, 8:00 am - Beach Clean Up Day  

Hold the date.  Tasks needing completion in next month’s issue. 

Saturday,  April 19th, 9am to 5pm - Lake Forest Community Garage Sale  

See page 10 in this issue for details. 

Friday,  May 2nd, 8:00pm - LFYC Semi-Annual Meeting  

Quorum needed by 8:15 pm.   

Tuesday March 18th , 7:30 PM -Social Committee Meeting  -  Commodore Room 

Saturday,  May 24th - Opening Day Picnic  

Mark your calendars.  Look for details in the next issue. 
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Application period starts in less than 30 days! 

2008 Season Dock Rental Information 
The club office has mailed out the 2008 dock slip rental invoices and rental agreements to all 

members who rented dock slips in 2007. The 2008 dock rental fee for members is $430.00. If 

you plan on renewing for the upcoming season, please return the completed and signed rental 

agreement along with a copy of your boat registration and payment by March 15th 2008. Also, 

please indicate if there is any repair issue that you feel needs to be tended to regarding your 

slip.  
 

If you have no intention to renew your dock slip for the 2008 season, please contact the club office so that we may 

reassign the slip to another member. We already have several members requesting available dock slips this season. 
 

Since we only have seventy-seven dock slips, we will limit dock rentals to one slip per member family until March 18th 

to accommodate as many members as possible. As is club policy, dock slips will only be rented to members whose: 

financial obligations to the club are current, have completed a signed rental agreement and provide a copy of the boat 

registration indicating member ownership of the boat.  All of the above criteria will be required before LFYC approval 

of dock slip rental or renewal. 
 

For new members or members renting for the first time, we will have at least twelve open dock slips for the 2008 sea-

son. If you’d like to rent a dock slip for the 2008 season please contact the club office at 663-0158 to request a dock 

rental agreement. The open dock slips will be reserved on a first come first served basis for members who meet the 

above rental criteria. Actual slip assignments for new renters will be determined starting March 16th, after member 

dock renewals are confirmed.  
 

Members who would like to rent a second dock slip may do so after March 18th. On April 1st, all remaining open dock 

slips will be made available to non-members with a member referral at a rental fee of 

$1,175.  

 

Any questions or comments regarding 2008 dock rentals should be addressed to Frank 

Gutowski at 663-2059.  
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 We are one month away from the start of the 2008 LFYC Scholarship application period. We want to remind all of our members 

who are 2008 graduating seniors to consider applying for this scholarship which will help you get started on your higher education. 
 

The scholarship will award $1,000 to help start off an applicant’s higher education endeavor. This one time award may be used for 
tuition, books and other school related expenses.  The candidate must be a Lake Forest Yacht Club member in good standing as 
well as a 2008 graduating high school senior. Each applicant will write an essay explaining why they are the ideal candidate to be 

the recipient of the LFYC Scholarship as well as provide three (3) letters of recommendation.  Complete details of the application 
criteria will be found on the LFYC Scholarship Application available starting on March 1st on our website or your high school 

guidance office. 
 

Scholarship applications should be addressed to the LFYC Scholarship Committee and be mailed to the LFYC with a postage date 
no later than April 16th, 2008. The five members of the 2008 LFYC Scholarship Committee will evaluate all applications and make a 

decision on who will be the recipient of the 2008 LFYC Scholarship. The recipient will be notified on or before May 31st, 2008.   
 

Frank Gutowski 

Commodore  
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Place your ad in  

The Porthole News  

Business card ad sizes starting at 

$15 p/month with a  

three-month commitment.  

Call Rebecca D’Alauro 

 973-810-3051 
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2008 Lake Forest Community Garage Sale 

Saturday, April 19th from 9 AM to 5 PM 

Rain or Shine 

$16.00 per resident participant 

Open to all Lake Forest residents 
 

This is the third year we will be running the Community Garage Sale. As you’ve seen the previous two years, our community 
garage sale drew many prospective buyers from all over the area. We utilized our website to promote the sale items and pro-
vided maps of our community for visitors to find the homes participating. I know many buyers came out looking for specific 

items our members listed on our website. 
 

We are running the 2008 Community Garage Sale this April 19th. So if you’ve been thinking about a Garage Sale this Spring, 

sign up for our Community Garage Sale and take advantage of our advertising and website resources to help you reach out to 

many potential buyers. Here are the details: 

Participants: 

• This event is open to all residents of the Lake Forest Community 

• Participants will sell their items from their home address. 

• Residents who want to participate must download or obtain from the municipal building a garage sale permit form. The resi-

dent may download the document from the township website, link:  

    http://www.jeffersontownship.net/Cit-e Access/webpage.cfm?TID=4&TPID=149, or pick one up from town hall 

• Complete and sign the permit document and deliver to the LFYC office. 

• It is recommended that each participant complete a detailed one page description of your garage sale items with the option of 

adding up to 2 low resolution photos to the document. Description and photos must be kept to one page. The sales descrip-

tion document will need to be e-mailed to: garagesale@lfyc.org no later than Saturday, April 12th, 2008 

• Payment to the Lake Forest Yacht Club in the amount of $16.00 and the completed and signed township permit must be de-

livered to the club office no later than Saturday, April 12th, 2008. 

 

The Lake Forest Yacht Club will: 

• Deliver all resident’s completed garage sale permits to township clerk office and obtain permits. Residents may pick up their 

permits on Thursday, April 17th from the club office. 

• LFYC will place advertisements in the AIM Action News and Daily Record the week prior to the event promoting the com-
munity garage sale. The advertisement will direct all prospective buyers to our website for participant locations and sale item 

description. 

• LFYC will set up a Garage Sale webpage on our website: www.lfyc.org and list all participating garage sale residents. The page 

will also permit viewers to click on a resident address to view the garage sale item description document. 

• A map of Lake Forest will also be on the site for prospective buyers to download. 
 

Any questions about the Lake Forest Community Garage Sale should be directed to: 

 Frank Gutowski, e-mail address; frank.gutowski@lfyc.org or call the club office at 973-663-0158. 

 



January was a nice quiet month to get us back in the swing after the holi-

days.  The children had a wonderful month.  Both classes learned about 

the color blue, number 6 and the star shape. While the afternoon contin-

ued to learn the alphabet N thru Q.  The children also learned about the 

winter season by making bird feeders and experimenting with ice.  Our 

trip to the CCM Planetarium was great.  The children loved learning 

about the planets and stars. 
 

Lake Forest Nursery School is preparing 

for the 2008-2009 school year.  We will 

be holding our Open House Registration 

on Monday, March 3rd at 7:00 at the 

Yacht Club.  If you are interested in finding 

out more about our school please call 

973-663-2962.  

Lake Forest Nursery 

School News 
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Help Wanted 

Part Time 

Co-beach director 
Applicant must be mature and 

responsible. Responsibilities include running 
snack stand, supervision of lifeguards, and 
arts and crafts program. Contact the LFYC 

office at 973-663-0158 for an application, or 
e-mail your resume to  office@lfyc.org.  
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Wanted!  

Your kitchen counter! 

The LFYC is in need of counter tops. If 

you plan on renovating your kitchen this 

spring, or know someone who is, please 

contact Jim Brown at 

jim.brown@lfyc.org . 

 



Christopher and Austin Agosti-
nell decided they would like to 
do something special for all of  
the children and teachers at Stanlick Elementary School for 
the Holidays. 
 

They started by making bracelets and necklaces and sell-
ing them for 5 or 6 dollars.  They saved all of the money 
that they collected, and bought gifts for the students at their 
school.   
 

Christopher and Austin then dressed up for the Holiday 
Parties on Thursday December 20th,  and distributed all of 
the gifts and candy canes that they had collected. 
 

We always hear about so many youths in a negative way it 
is nice to see some of the wonderful and selfless things that 
these children are doing.  

Congratulations to Christopher & Austin for a Job well done. 

Lake Forest Children  

Help Out  

for the Holidays 

Letters from Lake Forest 

Members 
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Dear Members, 
 

It’s a great thing to know that when you ask your neighbors 
for help, they step up.   As you are all aware, our social 
committee was on the edge of disbanding as running our 
events had become too onerous for too few people.   I am 
happy to announce that our social schedule appears to no 
longer be sinking.    Thanks are due to the following individ-
uals who have volunteered to come aboard to chart the 
future course of our social ship. 
 

These members have pledged to dedicate their efforts over 
the next year( s) to continue, expand and deliver quality, 
enjoyable events for our community.    A bunch of new fac-
es on the committee ensures that the social activities can 
keep pace as some of our more seasoned members take a 
secondary role.    As an added benefit to Lake Forest mem-
bers, a burst of energy has surfaced.  You’ll see new gath-
erings on the calendar as well as increased opportunities 
for joint events with our sister community, Lake Shaw-
nee.   We hope that you’ll be encouraged to support, attend 
and even join our committee as we move forward. 

 

Thanks Lake Forest!  I knew we could count on you. 

 

Bryan Hyland 

Social Committee  

Ray Calogero Josephine Kahwaty 

Dave Cobb Mila Lewis 

Rebecca & Tony D'Alauro John Malone  

Mike Espinoza Carmine Maratta 

Melissa Evans Lisa Schultz 



 

First 2 months FREE to Members, then $10 p/month 

- 3 lines max.   

Photo insertion, $10 per month 
 

 

 

(Must be a Lake Forest Yacht Club Member to be listed) 
 

Christopher Agostinelli (11) 973-663-8869 

Jackie Burd (16) 973-601-7196 
Dean Combos (15) 973-663-2784 

Jennifer Dowd  (12) 973-663-1861 *        
Courtney Good (15) 973-663-5818 * 

Aviva Mandell (17) 973-663-0685 * 
Billie McConley (17) 973-219-0119 

Desiree Munoz (15) 201-736-6422 * 
Carly Nagy (15) 973-663-6369 * 

Freddie Stewart (14) 973-663-2477 
 

Page 15 

 

Classif ied 

Conn ection 

*Red Cross 

 Certified 

 
 



Lake Forest Yacht Club 
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